
 

Friday 9th June 

 

Key Dates 

Tuesday 13th June Y4 swimming begins. This will be Tuesdays and Fridays up to the 14th July. 

Wednesday 28th June - Year 3 Trip to The Deep 

Sports Day (weather permitting)Friday 7th July  



Withernsea Primary School Newsletter 

Message from Mr Hartmann 

Welcome back after the half term break. I hope you had a fun one and enjoyed the sunshine over 

the bank holiday. As we return for our last half term of the school year it promises to be another 

busy one. There are school trips planned for each year group, we will hold our annual sports day and 

other things specific to year groups will be planned in. Please keep an eye on the weekly newsletters 

and on school and class dojo where this information will be shared.  

Weekly Attendance 

Last week's whole school attendance was 92.3 %.  This is below our target of 96%. While we 

understand that this time of year brings lots of illnesses, please support us by ensuring your child is 

in school wherever possible so they are receiving a full education. 

Each day consists of two sessions so if your child is unwell in the morning but seem to feel better 

during the day, they could attend for the afternoon session. 

RCE  - 88.4% 

RJH  - 88.6% 

1AS  -83.3% 

1DT  - 95% 

1SC  - 91.7% 

2AH  - 90.3% 

2MJ  - 99.2% 

2OD  - 90.3% 

3CB  - 95.5% 

3LK  - 97% 

3LF  - 96.7% 

4AF  - 94.4% 

4KB  - 89.9% 

4ML  - 98.5% 

5LW  - 94.9% 

5RT  - 97.3% 

5CC  - 89.9% 

6EK  - 90.7% 



6KH  - 93.2% 

6RL  - 87.8% 

Provision  - 75% 



Fun Free Family Festival - Summer Holiday fun. 

 



Easy recipes to make with kids! 

 

1 - This half term there will  be summer recipes to try with the children. Please send any pictures of ant of the recipes you 
try! I have not had any photos yet. I will also try to add a picture of my attempt.  

Mrs Wright 

Pepperoni pizza pasta salad 

Ingredients 

• 1 bag Fusilli pasta 

• 2 Tablespoons basil pesto 

• 110 ml Italian dressing 

• 20 pepperoni slices  quartered 

• 225g shredded Mozzarella cheese 

• 50g  shredded cheddar cheese 

• 50g grated Parmesan cheese 

• 1/2 cup cherry tomatoes; quartered optional 

Method 



• Cook pasta according to the package directions. Drain and rinse with cold water to cool. 

• In a large bowl, mix together the cooled pasta, pesto and 1/4 cup of the Italian dressing. Mix 

until the pasta is evenly coated. 

• Add the remaining ingredients plus the rest of the dressing. Cover and refrigerate until you 

are ready to serve. This can be refrigerated up to 2 days before serving. Enjoy! 

Class News 

Year 1 

It has been great to have the children back this week even for 3 days! 

We have manage to fit a lot of fun in still... 

We have started going all the way to 100 in our Maths work and played a fun game using dice, 

counters and 100 squares called 'first to get to 100'. The children loved this new learning! 

In English, we have watched the owl babies story and written some amazing sentences to describe 

the owls feelings and appearance, using adjectives and conjunctions. 

In PE, we have started sports day practice and managed to practice 3 of the races and get familiar 

with our house teams. It was a super fun afternoon on the field - many more to come before the big 

day! 

Well done Year 1! 

 

Year 2 



We have had a wonderful first week back - we cannot believe we are already in the final half term! 

In English, we have continued our work on Traditional Tales and have focused this week on the 

setting, using adjectives to describe an image and then creating our own setting description.  

In Maths, we have been revisiting our times tables! We have been using our knowledge of the 2, 5 

and 10 times table to solve tricky word problems. We have been amazing and are times table 

superstars!  

We had a very exciting History lesson as we became fact detectives to learn all about our new 

person of interest - Amy Johnson! We are looking forward to finding out even more over the coming 

weeks. 

In Science we spent some time looking at our local environment, we were on the hunt for plants! We 

found lots of different plants including dandelions, buttercups, daisies and lavender!  

Finally, we have started a new Design Technology unit this week, looking at moving pictures! By the 

end of this half term, we will have made our own moving pictures based on our favourite book.  

Year 3 

 

 

What a fab week! 

In English we have been creating spider diagrams to organise our information into paragraphs for 

our Non Chronological Reports! We have enjoyed continuing reading our book ‘This Morning I Met A 

Whale’ in Guided Reading! We have also explored Plastic Pollution in our Non Fiction Guided 

Reading lessons! In Maths we have finished our topic of Time and will be starting our new topic of 

Shape next week!  

PE has been great, we have begun our new topic in dancing and have started to practice our moves! 

In DT we are beginning a new Topic of Sewing and have been researching Hulls Fishing industry to 

decide what we want on our Fish Logo design! In History we are now looking at the Ancient Maya 

civilisation and have completed a hierarchy activity! 

We can’t wait for a full week of learning next week       

Have a great weekend!  

The year 3 team  



 

Year 4 

We hope that the half term spent with your children was a good one.  We are very excited about the 

next 6 weeks as we have lots to do and enjoy.  Please remember that swimming is every Tuesday 

and Friday for the next 5 weeks.  In school this week we have continued our learning on the amazing 

book, 'The Miraculous Journey Of Edward Tulane'. The children have been enthralled by the story so 

far and have worked really hard on the tasks.  We enjoyed our first sports day practice today and we 

will be ready for the real thing later this term.  We are super proud of the effort the children have 

put into learning their times tables.  They are being tested over the next week and we are sure that 

the results will reflect the effort put in over the past few months.  Thankyou for your continued 

support! 

 

2 - 4ML enjoying the (rare) sun and learning outside.  9/6/23 

Year 5 

We hope you have all had a lovely half term break. This week in Guided Reading we have continued 

with our work focusing on Dead Man's Cove and our Ancient Greek non-fiction text where we have 

been developing our inference skills and widening our vocabulary. In Maths, the children have been 

adding and subtracting decimals with increasing confidence as well as continuing to build on their 

arithmetic skills. In English, the children have been using success criteria to provide feedback in pairs 

and then use that to edit and improve their setting descriptions. In RE we have been learning about 

different pilgrimage sites around the world. 

PE will be on a Tuesday for Year 5 this term.  

Many thanks, 

The Year 5 Team 



 

3 - Year 5 

Welcome back! We hope you enjoyed the half-term. 

This week, we have continued our focus of writing. The children have produced some fantastic 

tension and suspense paragraphs and have really enjoyed our writing on Francis Brandywine. In 

guided reading, we explored poetry this week, looking at a poem about a fast-flowing river, the 

children found some fantastic antonyms to describe a slow-moving river. In PE, we have moved onto 

golf with Fit4Fun. Everyone thoroughly enjoyed this new topic and have started to develop their 

skills in putting and aiming with accuracy. In history, we have continued to focus on ancient 

Egyptians and their form of communication - hieroglyphics.  

Our school trip is next Wednesday.  Children need to be in school for 8:15 so we can leave on time.  

Thank you, The Year 6 Team 

 

Provision 

What a quick week that was! 

We are very glad to be back for the final half term of this year. 



In English we have had such fun learning all about the history of nursery rhymes, learning the BSL for 

Baa Baa black sheep and retold the rhyme of two little dicky birds. 

In maths, we have have been finishing our unit on time and have looked at minutes, hours and days 

plus how to use a calendar. 

We have begun our new unit in Science with understanding animals and what we need to keep them 

healthy. 

We loved our Friday afternoon in the outdoors. Thanks Tesco for the wonderful gift of seeds. The 

school will look very pretty. 
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